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Event Schedule 

 December 13:  General 

Membership Meeting—

Pies and Flies and 

Advocacy.  MCCD—7 

PM 

 January 10—February10 

(2/24 make-up date): An 

Introduction to Fly-

Tying  (Six sessions) 

 February 14: Fly-tying 

Round Robin. 

MCCD—7 PM 

 March 23, 2018: Annual 

Banquet at 

Stroudsmoor Country 

Inn 

 April 14, 2018:  Opening 

Day of Trout Season! 
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Peace and Joy To All 

 

As we enter into this holiday season, we wish you peace, health, and 

happiness for you and your family and best wishes for a safe and  

happy new year in 2018. 
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Members  and Fr iends,  

 Another  year is  coming to an end and I  bel ieve  it  is  f i t t ing that  I  compl i -

ment and thank you ,  our  members and f r iends,  for  a l l  your  support  in  2017 .   

Whether  you t ied f l ies for  our veteran ’s  outreach ,  p icked up  trash  a long B isb ing 

Run and Pocono Creek , or  measured f i sh at  the  Kn ights  of  Columbus f i sh ing derby ,  

you prov ided important support .  You may have d irected traf f i c ,  p lanted seed and 

spread straw to support our ef forts  on  the  Pocono.  Some o f  you ass isted with 

our  f l y-ty ing c lasses ,  f l y - f i sh ing workshop and in format ion booths at  var ious  com-

mun ity  events .  And st i l l  others  provided feedback ,  leg is lat ive  advocacy or  f inanc ia l  

support .   Al l  of  these act ions  prov ide  support  to  our  chapter  and our  miss ion  and 

I  thank you for  that .  

 As  we look ahead to  2018 ,  Brodhead TU wi l l  once aga in  be  undertak ing 

some stream hab itat  improvements ,  w ith our  in i t i a l  focus on Cherry Creek but  a l-

so  exp lor ing the  poss ib i l i t ies  a long Tobyhanna Creek .  We’re  always  look ing for 

pro ject  water so i f  you have an  idea or two p lease  let  us  know.  

 We ant ic ipate  i t  w i l l  be  an  interest ing year on  the leg i s lat ive  and regu latory 

f ronts  as  pol ic ies  and pos it ions  wi l l  be  pursued and f loated that  cou ld support  or 

counter  the  miss ion  of  TU.   V ig i l ance  and attent ion to  sound sc ient i f i c  pract ices 

wi l l  be  keys  to  our  ef forts .   

 Educat ion  through Trout  in  the  Classroom and community  forums and 

presentat ions wi l l  cont inue and we look forward to  working cooperat ive ly  with  

other local  TU chapters .   We welcome the opportunity  to co l laborate  with other  

t rue ,  conservat ion - focused organ izat ions  such  as  the  Pocono Her itage  Land Trust ,  

Brodhead Watershed Assoc iat ion  and Penn Future .   

 So as  we approach  the  end o f  one year and prepare  for the  next ,  I  say 

thank you for  a l l  you’ve he lp  us  accompl i sh .  

  

      For Clean  Waters and Tight  L ines ,     

         Todd G. Burns ,  Pres ident  
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Up ,Coming, and Revisited BTU... 

Thank You, Thank You, Thank Tou! 

From November 6-12, 2017, the Brodhead 
Chapter of Trout Unlimited was able to 
participate in the TU-Orvis Embrace a 
Stream Challenge.  Through the efforts and 
great generosity of our members and 
friends, we raised $2,574 toward our Cherry Creek habitat improvement 
project.  Additionally, through TU and Orvis, we also won an additional 
$850 bringing our total fundraising efforts to $3,424.  We sincerely thank 
you for your support as we progress with this exciting project.  We will 
be sure to provide frequent updates once our work begins next summer  
and we’re hoping to have some work days so you can participate. 

DEP Contacted Regarding McMichaels Creek 

Members have noticed discharge solids and algae/fungal growth 
outside the effluent pipe at Pleasant Valley Manor on McMichaels Creek 
and reported the issue, along with photos, to DEP. We plan to visit the 
site in the near future to make additional observations and relay the 
information to DEP.  This site is approximately 1/2 mile upstream of our 
habitat improvement work near the Monroe County recreation fields.  

 Coalition of the Delaware Ricer Watershed (CDRW). 

Brodhead TU is a member of CDRW and the following information is 
derived from our most recent communication: 

1. The PA state budget includes a cut to DEP of 
7%.  Bad news. 

2. A natural gas severance tax is still under 
debate.  To be decided. 

3. A long-term agreement (5-year with  
extensions) has been reached on flexible flow 
management on the Upper Delaware River.  
Good news. 

4. New regulations would allow more manganese discharges into   
rivers and streams. Bad news.  
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 Bakj 

  

DRBC Proposed Rule for Fracking in the Delaware River Basin 

 Permanent ban on fracking with the Basin 

 Allows approved water withdrawals for fracking purposes outside the 

basin 

 Allows discharge of approved treated fracking wastewater into the Del-

aware River Basin 

 Public comment period lasts until February 28th and can be made 

online. We’ll post the address in the next newsletter.  

 

Up ,Coming, and Revisited BTU... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Designated Use Upgrade to Swiftwater Creek 

Recently, the Independent Regulatory Review Commission(IIRC) voted  

5-0 in favor of upgrading the Designated Use status of Swiftwater Creek 

to Exceptional Value (EV).  Whereas Swiftwater Creek is a vital tributary 

of Brodhead Creek, our namesake stream, Brodhead TU is in favor of this  

designation as it supports our mission.   

 

Challenge to EV Stream Designations in Monroe County 

An intent to appeal with the Environmental Review Board challenges the 

EV status of ALL the EV streams in Monroe County.  This would include 

Devil’s Hole Creek, Tank Creek, and Paradise Creek: all of which were 

originally petitioned by Brodhead TU.  Cranberry Creek is also included 

on the list.  Brodhead TU is not in favor of changes to the status of  pris-

tine mountain streams and their watersheds as they provide numerous 

recreational opportunities for hikers, hunters, fisherman and outdoor en-

thusiasts who visit our community to engage in these activities.  We will 

stay focused on these proceedings. 
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BTU Calendar of Events:  December 2017 through March 2018  

(This calendar is subject to change as events are added or changes are necessitated. ) 

 

 

 December 13:  General Membership Meeting, MCCD, 7:00 PM.  “Pies and Flies and 

Advocacy” 

 

 January 10—February10 (2/24 make-up date): An Introduction to Fly-Tying             

(Six sessions) 

 February 14—Fly-tying round robin. MCCD, 7:00 PM. 

 

 March 23, 2018:  Annual Banquet at Stroudsmoor Country Inn 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2016 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 232 

Youth Members = 8 

Total Chapter Members—240 
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Todd Burns, Editor 

tgburns@rcn.com 

Visit our web page at: 

Brodheadtu.org for more infor-

mation, photos, and scheduled events. 

 

If your memberships is about to expire, 

please take a few minutes to renew. We 

appreciate your support and assistance 

with our projects and outreach oppor-

tunities. 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the Monroe    

County 911E program, you can effect an address change through National TU. You can do it 

directly on the TU.org website by logging in to your account with your TU member number, 

or you can call them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400.  If that proves problematic, drop 

us a line and we’ll take care of it.  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding.—Ed. 
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A sincere thank you is extended to the following supporters of 

our Chapter as we work to preserve and protect the cold-water 

resources in the Poconos. 

2015 PATU BEST CHAPTER WEB SITE AWARD WINNER! 

This space available to advertise your event or 

business. For information and rates, contact 

Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 


